Decision 19 May 2017
The preliminary investigation against Julian Assange for rape (lesser degree) is to be discontinued.
Reason

It is no longer possible to continue the preliminary investigation pursuant to Chapter 23, Section 4,
second paragraph, of the Code of Judicial Procedure.

Further Explanation

The suspect has left the country and, in light of the facts and circumstances of the case, executing the
decision to extradite him to Sweden is not expected to be possible within the foreseeable future.

At an unknown time Julian Assange left Sweden and, after a European Arrest Warrant was issued,
was taken into custody in London by the Metropolitan Police on 7 December 2010. On 16 December
2010, the City of Westminster Magistrates’ Court decided to release Julian Assange on bail. The
question of his surrender to Sweden, based on the issued European Arrest Warrant, was heard by
three courts in England. On 14 June 2012, The Supreme Court issued a final decision ordering the
surrender of Julian Assange to Sweden. On 19 June 2012, Julian Assange, acting in violation of the
terms of his bail, took refuge in the Embassy of the Republic of Ecuador in London. Since then he has
remained there, under the protection of the Republic of Ecuador. Through this action, Julian Assange
has evaded every attempt to execute the decision to surrender him to Sweden.

The decision to arrest Julian Assange in his absence has been repeatedly reviewed by the courts. The
guestion of the principle of proportionality was examined by the Supreme Court (NJA 2015 p. 261).
The Supreme Court considered the public interest aspect of the investigation, as well as the risk that
Julian Assange would evade having legal proceedings against him, to be of continued importance,
and took the view that the continued arrest warrant was proportionate despite the amount of time
that had passed. The question of further detention was last reviewed by the Swedish Supreme Court
on 16 September 2016.

Through means of legal assistance provided by the Ecuadorian Republic, Ecuadorian prosecutors
interviewed Julian Assange on 14-15 November 2016 in London. A report of the interviews was
received by Sweden on 4 January 2017, and the translation into Swedish was received on 15 March
2017. These interviews in London led to further investigative measures being taken. It is now not
possible to take any further steps that would move the investigation forward.

In view of the fact that all prospects of pursuing the investigation are now exhausted, it appears that,
in light of the views expressed by the Supreme Court in its assessment of the proportionality in this
case, it could be argued that it becomes less proportionate to maintain the arrest of Julian Assange in
his absence via a European Arrest Warrant

In view of this, and that to continue with legal proceedings would require Julian Assange's personal
appearance in court, there is no longer any reason to continue with the investigation.
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